[image: image1.wmf]
Minutes of the january 22, 2007
Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
1.
Call to Order
The Upper Valley Waste Management Agency met in regular session on Monday, January 22, 2007 at 1:30 p.m. at the Yountville Town Council Chambers.  Chair Luce called the meeting to order at 1:38 p.m.

2.
Roll Call
The following members were present:  Diane Dillon, Bill Dutton, Mark Luce, and Karen Slusser.  Eric Sklar was excused.
3.
Pledge of Allegiance
Chair Luce led the Pledge of Allegiance.

4.
Public Comment
Amy Garden of St. Helena announced that there will be an Earth Day fund raiser held at The White Barn in St. Helena on February 9th and 10th.
5.
Consent Calendar Items
A.
Approval of Minutes
Approved the December 11, 2006 regular meeting minutes.  BD-KS-DD-ML-ES

A
X

B. Approval of Agency Agreement #07-01 for HHW Grant

Approved Agency Agreement #07-01 with Total Compliance Management in the amount of $7,000 to perform the activities specified in the Local Government Household Hazardous Waste Grant (15th Cycle).  BD-KS-DD-ML-ES


X
6.
Administrative Items
A.
Annual Financial Audit
Erika Carvalho and Jobina Toh with the Napa County Auditor’s office presented the annual financial audit of the Upper Valley Waste Management Agency.
Staff made special note that in 2004 the Board adopted a goal to achieve a minimum cash balance of $35,000, and as of June 30, 2006 the accounting balance was $131,000, and the available cash balance is $78,623.
Approved and accepted the Agency’s Fiscal Year 2005/2006 annual audit.  DD-BD-ML-ES-KS


X

B.
2006 Year in Review

The Agency Manager presented the annual highlight report for the 2006 calendar year, including a side-by-side comparison of annual disposal tonnage at CFL since 1997, as requested by the Board at a previous meeting.  No action taken.
C.
California Integrated Waste Management Act
The Napa County Solid Waste Local Task Force (SWLTF) has completed the 2002 Five Year Review of the County’s Integrated Waste Management Plan.  No major changes are recommended.  The California Integrated Waste Management Board has indicated that the report will likely be approved without comment, and the SWLTF will commence work on the 2007 Five Year Review in March.  

The Upper Valley Disposal Service (UVDS) has been active in implementing diversion programs at their facilities.  Most recently, they have begun accepting shrink wrap and wood palettes at UVDS and the landfill.

No action taken.
7.
franchises' business items
A.
Franchises' Status
The 2007 Public Education Plan is in the draft stage.  Staff will be presenting it to the Board for approval at the February 26th meeting.  
Staff has met with Upper Valley Disposal Service (UVDS) to discuss the new regulations regarding emissions standards for the garbage truck fleet.  UVDS has been working to meet these standards, and is making good progress.  
No action taken.
B.
Waste Management Companies’ Issues
None.
8.
Other Business Items
A.
Manager’s Report
Work on developing a new rate methodology is progressing.  The City of Calistoga adopted an ordinance so residents are no longer required to pay for garbage service; the new ordinance resolves the Prop 218 issue.  The new rate methodology will also allow the Clover Flat Landfill (CFL) to accept up to 5% of its waste from outside sources, and future rate increases will be based on a CPI schedule.  Agency staff is hoping to have the draft rate methodology to Upper Valley Disposal Service (UVDS) later this week, and to bring the final document to the Board for approval at the February meeting.
Staff distributed copies of the Conflict of Interest rules governing campaign contributions and voting on contracts.  Any campaign contributions to Agency Board members received from UVDS in excess of $250 in the preceding twelve months and the subsequent three months of an election could constitute a conflict of interest for any votes made as a JPA member.
The Agency Manager reviewed proposed revisions to the 2006/2007 proposed budget included in the agenda packet. The Board indicated agreement with the proposed changes, which will be formally presented to the Board for approval in February.
At the February meeting staff will provide an update on the status of the Large Venue Grant.  Work with the participating venues continues, and the Agency has purchased a lot of equipment already.  Staff is now working on rolling out the equipment and on operational items.

There will be an electronic waste collection event on April 28th.  Even though it will likely be the only one up valley this calendar year, the CFL is now accepting all electronic waste year-round for free, as is the City of Napa’s Materials Diversion Facility.

The Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) has been operating out of the Napa County Executive Office (CEO) for the past several years.  The CEO has requested, however, that the LEA relocate to the Dept. of Environmental Management (DEM).  To this end, the Napa County Board of Supervisors passed a resolution permitting the move, and the LEA move is now waiting for approval by the California Integrated Waste Management Board at their March meeting.

Staff is working on compiling a list of the year’s collection events.  There will be four drip hose collections (February 23rd, May 25th, August 31st, and November 30th).  The household hazardous waste collection event will take place October 20th in Calistoga.  There will be eight composting classes in the coming year, and Earth Day is also coming up.

Fluorescent tubes will be accepted at the household hazardous waste event, but are not accepted at the CFL.  They can be taken to the Devlin Road Transfer Station, and Agency staff is working on getting funding for a retail collection program at such businesses as Central Valley Hardware, Orchard Supply Hardware and Home Depot.

No action taken.
B.
Reports from Jurisdictions
i. Napa County:  The ad hoc advisory committee for the Napa-Vallejo Waste Management Authority (NVWMA) has been reviewing the proposals for operations and diversion programs at the Devlin Road Transfer Station (DRTS); the committee is expected to come to a recommendation soon.  The NVWMA has implemented a rate increase for self-haulers and untarped loads at the DRTS.  They are also looking at amending the DRTS permit to allow for a higher daily vehicle count.  The NVWMA is looking at how best to improve queuing issues at the DRTS, as well as the development of a construction and demolition program at the facility.  The NVWMA is considering selling the Oat Hill Quarry lands.
ii. Calistoga:  The City Council passed an ordinance stating that residents are no longer required to have garbage service.  New garbage cans have been purchased for public use.  Board member Karen Slusser will check with the Upper Valley Disposal Service to make sure that recycling containers are also being provided.
iii. St. Helena:  No report.
iv. Yountville:  No report.
No action taken.

C.
Board of Directors Comments
None.
D.
Future Agenda Items
None.
9.
Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 2:33 p.m.
	AYES:
	

	NOES:
	

	ABSTAIN:
	

	ABSENT:
	

	By:
	

	
	ATTEST:  Steven Lederer, Manager of the Upper Valley Waste Management Agency


KEY

Vote:  DD = Diane Dillon; BD = Bill Dutton; ML = Mark Luce; ES = Eric Sklar; KS = Karen Slusser

The maker of the motion and second are reflected respectively in the order of the recorded vote.

Notations under Vote:  N = No; X = Excused; A = Abstain; AB = Absent
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